
Rev. Laurence Corey has accepted a two-year recall 

to the churches of Gordonsville and Glassville, N. B. 

Rev. Neil Rice, who has been serving as pastor of our 

church at Houlton, Maine, is entering the evangelistic 

field. Brother Rice’s address is 50 Franklin, Ave., Houlton, 

Maine. 

A fruitful revival campaign was held at Saint John 

recently with Rev. H. R. Ingersoll and Song Evangelist 

Cedric Landers as special workers. The pastor, Rev. W. 

L. Fernley writes: “The church received a great deal of 

help and we had a good number at the altar. Some new 

people were saved and a number sanctified. A beautiful 

spirit prevails in the church and this bespeaks future 

good. Our Sunday School has averaged 112 since January”. 

The Quarterly Meeting of the churches of the South- 

Eastern N. B. District will be held at Saint John, N. B. 

April 7-10. All pastors of the District are requested to 

attend and churches are asked to send delegates. 

Song Evangelist Paul Mullen will be at Woodstock, 

N. B., April 6-17 and at Mattawamkeag, Maine, April 20-24. 

Paul has a new sacred recording out with the song “Some- 

body Touched Heaven For Me” in memory of his mother 

and father on one side, and “The Galilean” a composition 

of Leland Wilcox and Haldor Lillenas on the other. 

Rev. Ralph Hobson conducted a Sunday School Work- 

shop at the Community Church of Monticello, Maine, 

where Rev. Arnold Stairs is pastor. The Workshop was 

well attended by people from Monticello, Houlton, and 

Mars Hill. “Discipline in the Sunday School”, “Leader- 

ship in the Sunday School”, and “The Sunday School and 

Visitation” were among the topics discussed. Bro. Hobson 

will conduct a Sunday School Convention in our church 

at Grand Harbour, N. B., April 16th. He will arrange for 

these Workshops with churches interested. His address 

is P. O. Box 62, Wollaston, Mass. 

We are very sorry to hear that Revs. H. O. McGeorge, 

of Presque Isle, Maine, and L. H. Hicks, of Fort Fairfield, 

Maine, are both ill and temporarily unable to care for 

their pastoral responsibilities. Let us pray that these men 

may be healed. 

Six weeks until the Ministers’ Conference of 1960. 

The dates: May 17-19. Place of Meeting: Woodstock, N. B. 

The speaker: Dr. H. K. Sheets, one of the General Super- 

intendent of the Wesleyan Methodist Church of America. 

And two weeks until Easter, and a great offering for 

foreign missions! Let’s throw away all previous records 

for missionary giving and establish a new high! 

IS THERE A DOUBLE STANDARD? 

(Continued from Page 3) 

burden in prayer for the lost of the earth, or to live 

indulgently ? 

We have thought much about the question. Is there 

a double standard? In all honesty, Christians must admit 

that the following of the Master, the taking up of the 

cross, the living of a life expressing love for our Lord 

and for all those for whom He died is for ALL! 

—The Missionary Standard. 

MISSIONARY SUNDAY 

(Continued from Y.P. Page) 

The vision of our Young People for missions is evident 

from their splendid giving to this great cause. In view 

of the great need, and the Divine command, let us give 

generously on Easter Sunday. Our giving may bring the 

resurrection experience to an African soul that is without 

hope because he is without Christ. 

DEATHS 

David Branscombe passed away at his home in Upper 

Ridge, N. B., January 21st. The funeral service was con- 

ducted by the Rev. H. E. Mullen in the Reformed Baptist 

Church, Killams Mills, Jan. 23rd. Mr. Branscombe left to 

mourn his passing, his widow; three sons, Lloyd, Walter 

and Lawrence; four daughters, Mrs. Charles Killam, Mrs. 

Richard Hall, Mrs. Arthur Killam, and Mrs. John Wilson; 

one brother, E. G. Branscombe; and three sisters, Mrs. B. 

Lounsbury, Mr. Elmer Killam, and Mrs. Dorothy Brans- 

combe. 

Mr. Branscombe was well liked and will be missed by 

his many friends. 

To all who mourn the lost of loved ones, we extend 

Christian sympathy. 

We are sorry to be late in printing the above obituary. 

WEDDINGS 

Rees-Jensen: On Feb. 12, 1960 at the R. B. parsonage, Hart- 

land, N. B., Rev. J. A. Owens united in marriage Jean Amy 

Jenson, of Somerville, N. B., and Wilfred James Rees, of 

Woodstock, N. B. 

Swimm-Brown: At Lower Brighton N. B., Feb. 20, 1960, 

Margaret Brown of Lower Brighton, and Clayton Swimm, 

of Peel, N. B., were united in marriage by Rev. J. A. Owens. 

BORN 

To Rey. and Mrs. L. K. Mullen, Woodstock, N. B., 

on February 20, a son, Andrew Dean. 

REV. RONALD MOREHOUSE ENTERING 
EVANGELISTIC FIELD 

Rev. Ronald Morehouse is qualified for this important 

ministry by natural gift, by several years of pastoral work, 

and the full course offered at Bethany Bible College. 

I recommend brother Morehouse to our churches as a 

qualified evangelist, but chiefly because he is a holiness 

preacher. If my judgment is worth anything, this is the 

type of evangelism we need and the type of evangelists 

we should engage. We are getting too much semi-holiness 

in our evangelistic programs. Let's be done with it, and 

engage men who are clean-cut and clear in their positions. 

I don’t like waiting a half hour to see a man light, and 

then have him fly off, the Lord only knows where, having 

left nothing clear. 

If you engage Morehouse you will have no difficulty 

discovering where he stands on the holiness issue. He 

has been trained in our School, toughened in our churches, 

tempered to our program. Use him! 

His slate is already being made up. You will need 

to cooperate with him in finding suitable dates. Plan on 

a Meeting sometime during the Year. 

F. A. Dunlop. 

N. H. A. CONVENTION 

The 92nd. annual convention of the National Holiness 

Association will be held at Asheville, North Carolina, 

April 12-21. Twenty denominations, sixty colleges and 

seminaries, twelve foreign mission boards, and a number 

of publishing houses, youth groups, etc., will be represent- 

ed at the convention. Speakers will include Dr. Paul S. 

Rees, Dr. John R. Church, Dr, J. C. McPheeters, and other 

well known preachers. “The Changeless Truth” will be the 

convention theme. A highlight of this year’s convention 

will be reception of the Salvation Army as a member 

denomination of the N.H.A. 

The King's Highway


